
This story can fit 175-225 

words. 

The purpose of a newslet-

ter is to provide special-

ized information to a tar-

geted audience. Newslet-

ters can be a great way to 

market your product or 

service, and also create 

credibility and build your 

organization’s identity 

among peers, members, 

employees, or vendors. 

First, determine the audi-

ence of the newsletter. 

This could be anyone who 

might benefit from the 

information it contains, 

for example, employees or 

people interested in pur-

chasing a product or re-

questing your service. 

You can compile a mail-

ing list from business 

reply cards, customer 

information sheets, busi-

ness cards collected at 

trade shows, or member-

ship lists. You might con-

sider purchasing a mail-

ing list from a company. 

If you explore the Pub-

lisher catalog, you will 

find many publications 

that match the style of 

your newsletter. 

Next, establish how much 

time and money you can 

spend on your newsletter. 

These factors will help 

determine how frequently 

you publish the newslet-

ter and its length. It’s 

recommended that you 

publish your newsletter 

at least quarterly so that 

it’s considered a consis-

tent source of informa-

tion. Your customers or 

employees will look for-

ward to its arrival. 
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Special points of in-

terest: 

This story can fit 75-125 

words. 

Your headline is an im-

portant part of the news-

letter and should be con-

sidered carefully. 

In a few words, it should 

accurately represent the 

contents of the story and 

draw readers into the 

story. Develop the head-

line before you write the 

story. This way, the head-

line will help you keep 

the story focused. 

Examples of possible 

headlines include Product 

Wins Industry Award, 

New Product Can Save 

You Time!, Membership 

Drive Exceeds Goals, and 

New Office Opens Near 

You. 
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      Strange weather. Early snow, abnor-

mally warm temperatures. I’m not com-

plaining, but the gardeners will fret 

about how confused the plants will be 

about whether to go to sleep or start 

growth. 

     Our November meeting was a pro-

gram by Paul Perreault speaking on 

“Elmer Ellsworth: The Most Talked 

About Man in the Country”.  Elmer 

Ellsworth, said to be the first Union of-

ficer killed in the Civil War. 

     A moment of silence was observed 

during the business meeting in honor of 

the passing of our longtime member 

Mary Packer. 

     The December meeting will be at the 

regular time, at our regular place, Town 

Hall. The program will be presented by 

Rick Reynolds, Town of Ballston Histo-

rian. His topic “Heroes, History, Honor” 

will be presented in the person of Sam-

uel Meredith, first Treasurer of the 

United States, 1789-1801. 

     We are continuing our custom of col-

lecting contributions for the annual 

Christmas Basket project.    Nonperish-

able food, paper products, new toys, toi-

letries, and monetary contributions will 

all help to brighten the season.  The pro-

ject, supported by many community or-

ganizations, the area churches, the 

school, and Greater Galway Community 

Services Association, is headquartered 

at West Charlton United Presbyterian 

Church.  Checks may be made out to 

WCUPC Basket Fund.  Donations will 

be collected at the meeting.   

     A new display was installed in the 

Town Hall lobby display cases in Octo-

ber entitled “Brookside Museum: A 

Galway Retrospective”. Scans of docu-

ments and photos in the Brookside col-

lection were provided by the museum, 

as well as some local artifacts.  Thanks 

to Patty Kay for all the work she did 

printing many of the scanned items. The 

display will be in place until spring. We 

welcome any suggestions for future dis-

plays. 

     Thanks to Patty Kay for submitting 

the photo of Mary Packer, and also to 

Mary Cuffe-Perez for the Mary Packer 

poem from the Library’s Story Quilt 

book for the newsletter. 

     Keep our editor Kurt Johnston in 

mind.  He is always in need of interest-

ing local material for the newsletter. 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year, 

and a Joyous Holiday Season to all!  
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